
Dear Parents,

Hope all our new Deene parents have settled in well to school life at Great Addington.

We would like to invite all new parents and existing parents to our PSA meeting Tomorrow at 
8.45am at The Hare and Hounds, Great Addington to discuss all things fundraising for this 
academic year. We welcome all suggestions and any help you can offer. Whether its attending our 
meetings when you can, passing on fundraising ideas, helping on a stall at one of the fairs or 
helping set up an event we appreciate any time you can give to the PSA, great or small.

The money raised by our school PSA is essential for school life at Great Addington. In the last 
academic year we raised, through various events, a staggering £10,917!!!! Thank you to everyone 
who supported us in anyway throughout last year. That money has been used for so many 
essential things for our children including maintenance and upkeep of our two mini buses, 
subsidised transport to the panto and the summer outing to Wicksteed Park, provided our water 
bottles and kick started the project to brighten our playground with new sports equipment and the 
beautiful commissioned mural. We also now have the funds to further improve the playground with 
new markings for sport and play. 

Look forward to seeing you tomorrow

Emma Darby
Chair, Great Addington PSA


